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Hi Tom

I was asked a question today from the Deputy Chair in response to my submission. It was
about the survey process that was undertaken. To clarify my answer, a more detailed
timeline follows.

At a community meeting convened by Kalbar on 22 August 2019, a community member
asked Dr Hugo (Kalbar’s CEO at the time) why Kalbar hadn’t put residences near the
project area on Kalbar's maps. A map of residences was presented by Kalbar at their next
community meeting on 29 October 2019, in overhead slides that were provided to
participants; the relevant slide is attached. 

Local landholders were concerned that the map underreported residences within the dotted
line. Based on that map and the knowledge of landholders living within the area, a table
was developed identifying landholders, their addresses and contact details. During the
process of confirming all the residences, landholders were formally surveyed to ask their
view about the mine project. 

As mentioned, a community meeting was held at the Glenaladale Hall in December 2019;
the date was 4 December.

When the EES was released, table 8.33 on page 8-107 and a map at Figure 8.25 (on the
preceding page) listed the 49 residences.  The table also verified that the distance from the
project boundary to the dotted line on the attached map was 3km. 

Kind regards

Debbie Carruthers




